FIRST NOTICE FORM






July 6, 2001

REGULAR MAIL AND CERTIFIED MAIL

Frank and Viola Woelfl

4508 Haymarket Lane

Richmond, Virginia 23234



Re:
Redwood Apartments




3916 Chamberlayne Avenue, Richmond, Virginia

Dear Mr. and Ms. Woelfl:


Please be advised that the City of Richmond has identified the property which you own, operate or manage at the above referenced address as a drug blight, as defined in Virginia Code Section 15.2-907 and Richmond Code Section 5-81.


The City Attorney’s Office is in receipt of an affidavit from the Chief of Police affirming the presence of drug blight on your property (copy enclosed).  The Chief of Police has requested the City Attorney’s Office to take all steps necessary to eradicate the drug blight.


Pursuant to Richmond Code Section 5-82, you have thirty (30) days from the date of receipt of this notice to undertake corrective action to abate the drug blight.  The corrective action should also be detailed in a plan to be submitted to this office.  If no corrective action is undertaken during this thirty (30) day period, the City will send by certified and regular mail an additional notice to you stating the date certain on which the City may commence corrective action to abate the drug blight on the property, which shall be no earlier than fifteen days after the date of mailing of the second notice, and will describe the corrective action contemplated to be taken by the City, including possible legal action by this office.


If requested to do so, the City will assist you in determining and coordinating the appropriate corrective action to abate the drug blight.






Sincerely,






Gregory A. Lukanuski






Assistant City Attorney

GAL/msm

Enclosure

cc:
Theresa P. Gooch, Acting Chief of Police


John A. Rupp, City Attorney

